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The Classification and Subject Cataloging Policy Advisory Working Group (CSCAG) of the American Association of Law Libraries met in Austin, TX in July 2017.
Merging of Genre/form Hearings & Legislative hearings.
Last Spring law catalogers became aware of the new general genre term Hearings applicable to non-law content. The committee discussed the impracticality of the coexistence of these two similar terms and concluded that in order to avoid confusion to catalogers, only the general term Hearings should be used for all types of hearings, legislative as well as non-legislative in nature. The group recommended to PSD to merge the two terms.

Retrospective application of genre/form terms.
The committee is still discussing the feasibility of retrospective application. It was decided to proceed using two different approaches.
Submitting criteria of application to OCLC for global application will require some tolerance for errors and can only be used for some specific terms.
The second approach is more complex and requires that catalogers identify appropriate records for specific terms and then inform OCLC.
Both methods are prone to cause serious omissions. The law cataloging community is struggling with the realization that applying the law genre terms retrospectively might result in a less than satisfactory outcome.

Uses of new LC Vocabularies in authority records.
The committee discussed the use of gender field and occupational field in authority records (MARC 375/374). Some members objected that the use of gender terms is inappropriate. The discussion did not reach a conclusion for best practices. Some catalogers will follow the policy of their own institution, if a policy on the gender field use is in place. The group also discussed the importance of using the genre term field (MARC 380) in authorities for works, when suitable and certainly for Statutes and codes. 

Project to incorporate comparative aspects into the K classification schemes. 
Jolande Goldberg announced the establishment of an ad hoc committee named Foreign Law Enhancement of Metadata (FLEM). The new committee will review foreign terms currently used in captions of the K classification schedule, and will harmonize the entire terminology of the K Class with the most current Library of Congress controlled vocabularies.

The CSCAG discussed the plan to dissolve itself  and create ad hoc committees that would address specific issues related to classification and controlled vocabularies as problems emerge.
As of January 2018 it has been decided that every matter will first be submitted and discussed within the Cataloging and Classification Committee which is part of the Technical Services Special Interests Section (TS-SIS) of the American Association of Law Libraries.  
